
February 27, 2019 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #181670 

 INSTALL SPEED LIMIT 25 MILES PER HOUR ON 

 NORTH DOWNER AVENUE FROM NORTH LAKE DRIVE 

 TO EAST EDGEWOOD AVENUE 

 

 REMOVE SPEED LIMIT 30 MILES PER HOUR ON 

 NORTH DOWNER AVENUE FROM NORTH LAKE DRIVE 

 TO EAST EDGEWOOD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local property owners to lower the speed limit on 

North Downer Avenue from North Lake Drive to East Edgewood Avenue to 

25 miles per hour. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found the roadway segment in 

question has the operational characteristics of a roadway with a 25 miles per hour speed limit. 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend changing the 30 miles per hour speed limit 

on North Downer Avenue between North Lake Drive and East Edgewood Avenue to a 25 miles per 

hour speed limit. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Samir Amin, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



 

 

February 27, 2019 

 

Honorable Khalif J. Rainey 

Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 7TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #181670 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON WEST VANCE PLACE 

 AT NORTH 56TH STREET/WEST LEON TERRACE 

 

Dear Alderman Rainey: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned traffic 

control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction exists on 

the southwest corner of the T-intersection in the form of a bush that would reduce the safe approach 

speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Samir Amin, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



February 27, 2019 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #181670 

 INSTALL ONE-WAY ON NORTH 89TH STREET 

 FROM WEST BLUE MOUND ROAD TO 

 WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE SOUTHBOUND 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of Wisconsin Lutheran College to install the above-

captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a majority of the 

property owners affected by the one-way control are in favor of this installation, we have no 

objection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Samir Amin, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 

 


